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ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE NEWLY ELECTED AND SWORN-IN NATIONAL 
EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF THE PSEP 

 
 The Pambansang Samahan para sa Edukasyon sa Pagpapahalaga, (PSEP) Inc. 
announces the following newly elected and sworn-in National Executive Officers of the 
Association: 
 
 President:   Mr. Dennis M. Mendoza 
     In-Charge, Values Education (VE) Program  
     Our Lady of Perpetual Help School, Pasig City 
     National Capital Region (NCR) 
 
 Vice President:  Mr. Argel C. Pingot 
     DepEd Davao City 
     Region XI 
 
 Secretary:   Mr. Jaime A. Matignas 
     Municipal Schools Coordinator, Rizal 
     Region IV-A (CALABARZON) 
 
 Assistant Secretary:  Ms. Antonia Bugna 
     Education Program Specialist (EPS) I, Tagum City 
     Region XI 
 
 Treasurer:   Ms. Modesta V. Santos 
     Head Teacher, Values Education (VE) 
     Jose P. Laurel, Sr. High School, Quezon City   
     National Capital Region (NCR)  
 
 Auditor:   Ms. Belinda V. Dinopol 
     School Principal IV 
     DepEd Iloilo City 
     Region VI 
 
 PRO:    Mr. Porfirio M. Pinuela 
     Master Teacher II 

Sta. Barbara National High School 
     DepEd Iloilo 
     Region VI 
 
 Board Members: 

Ms. Lourdes M. Catolico 
Ms. Teresita T. Militar 
Ms. Salvacion David 
Mr. Ireneo M. Mendoza 
Dr. Aurora B. Fulgencio 
Prof. Myra Villa D. Nicolas 
Dr. Rosemarie Macesar 
Dr. Erlinda L. Evangelista 

Education Supervisor I, Region IV-A CALABARZON 
Principal IV, La Paz National High School 
Principal IV, Gen. T. de Leon High School 
Head Teacher, Tanza National Comprehensive HS,  
Region IV-A CALABARZON 
PNU, Manila, NCR 
EPS II, Iligan, Region X 
on leave 

   
For more information, contact the PSEP Office at any of this telephone nos.: 

(02) 646-4379 (69); (02) 781-8031 or visit their website at: www.psepph.org.  
 

ADA/DA-newly elected officers PSEP 
December 3, 2011 


